
 

Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

CC Report for the Town Council Meeting 20th February 2025  

This report covers the period 11th January to a.m. 14th February to ensure the report can be seen by 
all fellow town councillors with all other council papers prior to the above meeting.  Following on 
from last month’s report: 

Belle View Square:  Following water testing, excerpt from email received Wednesday 12th reads 
quote “The contractor has informed us that their earliest day they can facilitate the water removal 
will be on the 3rd March 2025, we are co-ordinating the survey of the void on the same day The 
design will be undertaken immediately after the survey, with the works, subject to road space 
booking, being in April.” unquote. 

Harvey St Flats: Numerous incidents of anti-social behaviour over last 2 – 3 weeks, one particular  
incident on 22 January lasting from 0300 – 0530 resulted in attendance at one stage of 5 police cars 
and an ambulance, person concerned arrested and taken away. Request for full ASB review made, 
awaiting responses.  

Garages rear of Roberts Avenue:  Email of 29 January 2025 forwarded to all councillors for full 
information as regards decisions taken by CC. 

Antony Road Flats – Unfortunately leak still apparent despite all work undertaken further 
investigative work commenced Monday 10th February. 

Pentire Road – Still no further movement forward as regards the accessibility issues. 

Albion Court: Again rather disappointing to still see carpeting not complete on recent visit. A 
personal vote of thanks to all in the Ops Team for their assistance transporting and installing a pool 
table on site for use by residents.  

Complaint from resident Van House – Still awaiting full response which may be due to ongoing 
health problems of resident.  

Parking Complaint from residents in St James Road – Reported at last D & L meeting as promised, 
letter sent to all residents, contents of same shared post meeting. 

Note: There have been numerous complaints of parking in and around schools in particular and 
Torpoint as a whole, Parking Enforcement (PE) and police are both aware. Have requested frequency 
of visits by PE be increased. 

Sidney Road – Site visit undertaken with CHL 4th February; situation not changed from last month. 
The main problem lays with the unmade-up road continually flooding over pavement and saturating 
soakaway put in place last year. Effects of waterlogging now bring retaining wall to bungalows into 
concern – structural engineer to visit and whilst on site report on structural integrity of resident’s 
parking bays.   

Dangerous Tree eastern side (Thanckes Lake side) of Allotments – In course of arranging site visit 
with tree feller from Antony Estates on whose land the tree is situated in w/c 17th February.  

CC Meetings attended during this period:  

Tuesday 21st January NCH Truro – Full Council. 

Tuesday 5th February RCH Treliske – Age Partnership Meeting.  

Numerous Virtual Mtgs.                   


